SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY CHAPTER 6

Of the

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF GOVERNMENTAL PURCHASING

Minutes of Regular Meeting on December 10, 2008 at The Crab Trap Restaurant 

The Chapter President, Frank Hartman called the meeting to order at 6:30 and welcomed everyone to our Installation of Officer’s meeting and reminded us to pick up an attendance certificate for being here this evening.  The Flag Salute was lead by Tom Hassett, which was followed by the invocation given by Shari Woodrow.  Frank wished everyone a Merry Christmas and asked that we go around the room and introduce all in attendance.

Member Attendance

Board Members present today were, Frank Hartman, Gordon Ball, Palma Conover, Yvonne Lewis, Margaret Vitelli, Tom Hassett and Tammy Fetherman.  There were a total of 84 attendees.   Frank thanked everyone for attending and announced that there were SJNIGP pocket calendars available as our gift to the membership.

Secretary Report
Tammy Fetherman reported the minutes from our October 24, 2008 meeting at Elaines Dinner theatre were available as a handout.  Upon review of the minutes, a motion was made by Linda Spendiff to accept the Secretary’s Report, which was seconded by Margaret Vitelli.  All were in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report

Judson Moore did not attend this evening.  Gordon presented the Treasurer’s Report and noted that it is available as a handout this evening.  A motion was made by Linda Spendiff to accept the Treasurer’s Report, which was seconded by Shari Woodrow.

Guest Speaker

Frank announced Mr. Joseph Valenti from Division of Community Affairs.  Joe reported on recent legislation: 

Senate Bill 2339 (Sponsored by Christopher Connors, 9th District)

This is a bill that will allow the introduction of irrevocable letters of credit. The bill will allow for contractors to submit an irrevocable letter of credit in lieu of a bid guarantee or performance bond leaving this option with the contractor.  Surety companies do a four-way check on a contractor before they issue consent of surety because their reputation is on the line. An irrevocable letter of credit is nothing more that money in the bank of the contractor.  It is not unusual here in New Jersey to have some contractors that are very wealthy but are terrible contractors.  They set aside the money in the bank but there is no surety that is looking at whether that contractor has done reputable work in the past.  If something goes wrong the bank does pay the money over to you but being your project is over the bid threshold you are out to bid again.  DCA fought this bill, they felt it was going to be voted out of committee and they were able to get this bill held.  Now the job begins of trying to convince the sponsor that it shouldn’t have been sponsored in the first place.  Lately in Trenton, he reported that it has become harder and harder to beat down bills, they end up compromising and a compromise is sometimes worse than the bill going through.  We need to do our jobs here and oppose this bill because it will allow vendors to not give you what is needed on the bid securities.   

Senate Bill 2955 (Sponsored by Nick Scollaro)

Joe reported that this bill would allow for a contractor to pull back his bid after submission of the bid.  Under this bill they have five days after submission to retract the bid if he has determined that he has made a grievous error in the bid.  The bill introduces a requirement on your end for a pre-award meeting, which would be mandatory because you would have to determine if the error is in fact legitimate.  This is definitely something we do not need.  Joe offered an example, if a contractor submits a bid and is the low bidder but he decides that he is too low and cannot do the work for the price he can then retract that bid as he feels this is a grievous error.  This bill defeats the purpose of the lowest responsive, responsible bidder.  The League of Municipalities is against this bill, the industry is against it and even the contractors are against it and yet it still was allowed to get out of committee.  Now DCA will be chasing this bill down.  

Joe emphasized that both of the above stated bills will cause undue pressure on you the Purchasing Agent.

QPA Bill (Sponsored by Senator Rice)

Joe reported that this bill is still pending, it has not gone before the governor yet.  It did pass the Senate but must now go before the Assembly.

State Contract Bill

Joe stated that he cannot understand this bill which would allow you, if you could beat the state contract pricing, by any means, you don’t have to use the state contract and would enable you to purchase without going to bid by just beating the state contract pricing.   Many people are in disagreement with the way the state contracts are operating right now.  The State Purchasing Department has lost 25 buyers over the last year and their upper leadership is in disarray in the terms of the fact that they have vacancies there.  A lot of their upper management is pulling double duty.  DCA has already opposed this bill and hopefully something can be done about this.

Affirmative Action  
Joe stated that the Affirmative Action paperwork has changed.  You must review the rules that were adopted and put into the New Jersey Register in June.  The New Jersey Register, dated October 20, 2008, is the adopted version of the rules: get a copy of it.  They added sections to their administrative code. One of the changes is that they now do not have to come out and ask for your help in enforcing their rules, they are now part of the Department of Treasury and part of the Department of Law and Public Safety.  They now have the full force of the Attorney General behind them and also the Treasury.  They have created a “laundry list” of 18 items that they can call upon you to assist them with.  They have changed their name to Equal Employment Opportunity in Contract Compliance.  If a vendor is not complying with EEOC rules they can come to you and tell you not to pay that vendor.  The down side of this is you have a contract with this vendor and the work is being done, if you do not pay them, you will find yourself in court.  Joe urged everyone to look at the Administrative Code 17:27-3.2, as well as 17:27-10.6 which lists the violations and penalties. The penalties now apply to contractors, subcontractors and public agencies: make sure you review them.  One of the violations now covers the PACO (Public Agency Compliance Officer), which maintains a file on Affirmative Action paperwork.  A form must be filed each January otherwise you will find yourself in 17:27-10.6 because that is now a violation if you don’t.  A violation will lead to a penalty.  Joe reminded us that even though the bill was amended the form is still submitted to DCA, it should be going over to the Director of Division of Purchase and Property but that has not been internally setup yet so until further notice still send the forms to DCA and they will make sure it gets where it needs to go.  The important thing to remember is that you MUST file.  Exhibit A and B are available as handouts this evening and are also available on the website.  There are targeted goals, by county, that are available on the website as well.  It is important that you review these goals and comply.  You must show that you are giving a “good faith effort”.  Get a copy of the new Affirmative Action Handbook; there are important points that cannot be overlooked in it.  Basically you need to remember three things:

1. You must have the language in all your advertisements, 17:27-3.4.

2. The language must appear in your specifications, in your RFP and in your contract.

3. Make sure you receive submission of EEO-302, and keep a copy of it.

Joe informed us that they are now charging vendors $150.00 for the EEO-302 form.

State Contracts

Joe informed us that the law was amended two years ago to allow for State Contracts that were national coops (WISCA and WW Grainger was just added).  All national coops must be approved by DCA.  Beware of others that are contacting you telling you that they can accommodate you and have not been approved.  The National Joint Powers Alliance out of Minnesota is not approved and has been soliciting business here in New Jersey as if they were.  Please call Joe if you have any questions as to approval for use of these national coops, he maintains a listing of the approved groups and will be happy to confirm that for you.

Joe reported that the State of New Jersey is looking to minimize the award of contracts.  An example of playground equipment was offered.  The state presently has 65 vendors on contract for playground equipment and the State itself does not even purchase playground equipment.  The Division of Purchase and Property is looking to minimize these type of contracts due to lack of support and staffing.  If this happens it would require a bid scenario for the entities presently taking advantage of this.

In closing, Joe thanked us and wished everyone a Happy Holiday season.

Executive Director’s Report

Gordon Ball reminded everyone to pick up the handouts available this evening, including the new 2009 NIGP pocket calendar.  Certificates of attendance for certification purposes are on the table.

Gordon brought special attention to a handout notice from Department of Homeland Security concerning potential exploitation of emergency vehicles.  There is fear that terrorists may be in the market to purchase emergency vehicles.  Please be careful as to whom you are selling your retired emergency vehicles to. Homeland Security is asking for our assistance in this matter.

Gordon announced that the Rutgers Spring Conference will be held May 13-14, 2009 at the Sheraton Hotel, Atlantic City.

Gordon stated that Ed Grant could not be with us this evening, however, asked Gordon to report that the National Conference will be held in St. Louis, Missouri this summer.  Please visit our website at SJNIGP.org to further details.

Gordon reminded everyone that the SJNIGP mailing address is now P.O. Box 1121, Mays Landing, NJ 08330.

If anyone is interested in a half-day session on specification writing, please contact Gordon and let him know.  Rutgers is considering a class of this nature in the spring, pending response.  The Rutgers spring semester is now posted, you can find the information on the Rutgers website or contact Gordon Ball or Tammy Fetherman for information.  

Gordon announced that the SJNIGP will be reorganizing in January 2009, if anyone is interested in serving on a committee please contact our President, Frank Hartman.

Dinner was served.

President’s Message

Frank presented the following recently retired Purchasing Agents with certificates and lifetime membership to the SJNIGP:






Joseph Zoromski






Milt Nagel






Charlene Canale






Patricia Garrbutt





Carol Bailey

Congratulations on your retirement!  Frank Hartman again thanked everyone for attending this evening.  Frank asked if there was any new business to be presented this evening.  There was no response.  

Nominating Committee Report

Frank introduced Charlene Canale, Chairman of the Nominating Committee.  Charlene reported that the Nominating Committee consists of Kimberly Allen from Cape May County representing Counties and the southern region of our association, Susan Riis from Manasquan River Regional Sewerage Authority representing Authorities and the northern region of our association, and herself, Charlene Canale from Egg Harbor Township representing Municipalities and the central region of our association.  Charlene stated that the present officers have agreed to serve another term of office, therefore, the 2009 Slate of Officers will be sworn in as follows:

President

Frank Hartman, Bordentown Sewerage Authority

1st Vice President
Yvonne Lewis, City of Vineland

2nd Vice President 
Margaret Vitelli, Lower Township

Treasurer

Judson Moore, Township of Commercial

Secretary 

Tammy Fetherman, Lacey Municipal Utilities Authority

Charlene explained that the position of Board Member at Large would be appointed by the President, the Executive Director and the Assistant Director with the advice and consent of the entire board.  

A motion was made by Palma Conover to accept the nominations, which was seconded by Joan Seiss.  All were in favor.

Gordon introduced Mayor Len Desiderio to swear in the officers as listed above with the exception of Judson Moore.

Conclusion

Frank asked for a motion to adjourn, which was made by Susan Riis and seconded by Tom Hassett.  Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,








Tammy Fetherman

Secretary

